66

June 23, 1995

The Honorable Arlin M. Adams Independent Counsel Office of Independent Counsel 444 North Capitol Street Suite 519 Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Judge Adams:

It has been one of the great privileges of my life to have worked for you at the Office of Independent Counsel. Both professionally and personally, I have benefitted more than I can say from having had the opportunity to share these years with you.

As you know, I am now resigning from the Office of Independent Counsel, effective June 25, 1995, to join the Department of Justice. It is, of course, difficult to leave an Office where I have formed so many friendships with the members of the extraordinary staff that you gathered together. I am sure, however, that this will not mark the end of these close ties.

Thank you again for all that you have done for me, for the Office, and for our country. There has never been a finer Independent Counsel.

Sincerely,

Bryce C. Swartz